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2018 GBCC Board of Directors
Executive Board

Roderick Storey                   505-865-6623
President, NM Gas Co.

Anna Duran                        505-565-8400
1st VP, SECU

Ray Vigil                            505-241-2529
2nd VP,  PNM Resources, Inc.

Jennifer Hise                      505-864-1200
Treasurer,  CEMCO, Inc.

Terri Young                          505-864-4740
Past President,  BRECU

Board of Directors
Pete Armstrong                  505-864-2084
Member, Armstrong Services

Bobbi Chandler                    505-864-4472
Member, VCNB/Media 9

Carl Gallegos                      505-205-3910
Member,  BNSF

Karla Garcia                         505-864-7401
Member,  Wells Fargo Banks, NM

John T. Ivey                          505-307-1946
Member, Haloed Solutions

Sonya Sanchez                       505-610-1294
Member, Sachs 5th Real Estate

Robert Noblin                      505-864-4448
Member, Noblin Funeral Services

Paul McCarty
Ex-Officio, Belen Consolidated Schools

Jon Lechel                            505-925-8547
Ex-Officio, UNM-VC

Leona Vigil                            505-864-8221
Ex-Officio, City of Belen

Rhona Baca Espinoza            505-864-8091
Ex-Officio, Executive Director, GBCC

GBCC Office Team
JoElla Patterson
Membership Specialist, Office Manager

Priscilla Ebert
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A Night Out with the First Responders!!!
Over 1500 came out and ate and celebrated
our freedom~~~

The Our Lady of Belen Fiestas were a huge
event once again!!!  People come from all
over the country to celebrate Our Lady of

Belen Church.
Pictured are attendees dancing to New

Mexico Music

VCNB School Supply drive was amazing and
so successful!!!  Hundreds of backpacks were
given out to local children.

 Happenings
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As we kick off the 2018 – 2019 school year, The Greater
Belen Chamber of Commerce is extremely grateful to
State Employees Credit Union for once again sponsoring
our New Educator’s luncheon. With their support, we were
able to show our appreciation for our new teachers and
administrators in the school system and get the new school
year of to a great start. I wish all our students and faculty a
safe and successful school year.
Our community has many opportunities for you to come
out and be involved.  Our Lady of Belen Fiestas were full of many fun activities,
the National Night Out was an opportunity to meet with our local police
departments that keep our communities safe, the Valencia County Fair with the
parade and other activities and exhibits; and Belen MainStreet has been working
on cleaning up our buildings along downtown Becker street.  Please come out
and show your love of your community in these events – it takes all our  partici-
pation for our community to flourish and be successful.
Here at the Chamber we urge you to utilize local businesses for all your needs!
How about if you potentially need some help with home projects as summer is
winding down?  Have you had the opportunity to try some of the delicious
restaurants in Valencia County?  We have some very tasty and unique menu sites
that are available in our community.  Please visit our website
www.belenchamber.com to see our complete membership directory and keep
shopping locally!
This month’s After Hours Mix & Mingle event is on Thursday, September 12th

at Mitchell Theaters in Los Lunas at 5:30PM. This is an opportunity to visit with
the membership and give feedback on happenings with your business and in our
community. After our program, you are welcome to stay for a movie of your
choice, free popcorn and soda too!
Please come and join us for a full day of fun, vendors and bands for our Rio
Abajo Becker Street Festival on September 29. – Beer and Wine Garden, great
dance bands, food and artisan vendors, poker bike run, classic car show, a 100th

Birthday Celebration of the City of Belen with mariachis, giveaways, cake and
balloons!! A 40” TV Giveaway and Dance Contests, a Health Fair and Carnival
are also being planned.  Always Free Admission!

Your Networking Chamber 2018 President,
Rod Storey

PRESIDENT’S  THOUGHTS



To Our Dear and Cherished GBCC Family and Friends!!!

First of all, thank you for your great support and friendship.  The
huge turnout and response at our New Educator’s Luncheon. You
are so appreciated!!!  We salute and honor our educators.  They
work so hard and mold our future generations.  A special thanks to
State Employees Credit  Union as our Title Sponsor once again.

The GBCC- sponsored Valencia County Fair Parade was another
indicator of the community’s support.  Wow!!!  A special thanks to
our judges:  Dolores Padilla and Teresa Scott, Pilot Club of Belen

and   Gary and Priscilla Ebert, our Senior Volunteers.   Our theme this year was Super Heroes in
Valencia County.  Johnson Chiropractic, took first place for the Commercial category, Jazzer-
cise for School Groups, NM Riding Association for Horse Groups and Valencia County Royalty for
Non-Profit!!! Thank you to all who came out and participated!!!

Now to our largest event of the year:  Rio Abajo Becker Street Festival.  It is always scheduled
for the last Saturday in September and this year’s is on track to be the best ever.  We have
added new events and have improved  existing ones such as the Classic and Custom Car Show
and added the 100th Birthday Celebration of the City of Belen with mariachis, giveaways, cake,
a Wellness Fair and brought back our Poker Bike Run!!!  It all   begins at 10:00am and runs until
10:00 pm.  We will be offering a free raffle for a new 40’ Flat Screen and will be having a Dance
Contest for   Two Step, Swing, Line Dance and Ranchera!!!  Great prizes for these contests!!!
Award winning Black Smuggler’s and Jaramillo Winery and Fat Sats will be offering their wines
and beer selections at a huge Beer and Wine Garden with a common seating area.    This year
our   entertainment line up will include Black Pearl,  Keith Sanchez and the Moonthieves, Kevin
Michael Band and DJ Ragon!!!

The best part of Rio Abajo Becker Street Festival  is that it is free admission and jam packed
with great events and vendors all day long.  Come out and support it.  We will continue to
accept vendor applications until the week of the event as well as sponsorships.
The success of these events is imperative to the continued operations of the Chamber.  As long
as we are able to be  successful in these fundraising efforts, membership dues can remain a
great value.  Thank you for all you do.
Call the office if you have any questions or would like for us to send you a Rio Abajo Becker
Street Festival Schedule of Events!!!
Blessings Always,
Rhona Baca Espinoza
Executive Director
GBCC
505-864-8091
belenchamber@belenchamber.org
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Rhona Baca Espinoza,
Executive Director of Greater
Belen Chamber of Commerce

Greater  Belen Chamber of Commerce Office News
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CAPTAIN TAMARA LONG-
ARCHULETA MEMORIAL SCHOLAR-

SHIPS AWARDED

The Captain Tamara Long Archuleta
Memorial Scholarships awarded two
$1000.00 scholarships this year to Brice
Proctor and Hannah Joy Dille.  Two very
deserving young people.  Belen Goju Ryu
Karate raises money every year from
their Captain Tamara Long Archuleta
Memorial Open Karate Championships at
the Belen High School Gymnasium. This
year, these awards make for $30,500.00
that have been awarded.  The hope is to
keep it going for years to come. This 13th.
Annual Captain Tammy Tournament is
coming up October 20, 2018.  A special
thanks to all the businesses and
individuals who help make this event and
this scholarship program a success!

Picture: Sensei Richard Long, Brice
Proctor, Hannah Dille, Sensei Cindy Long

St. Mary’s  School Woohoo!!!!

I would like to toot  our horn that the
Knights of   Columbus gave St. Mary’s
money to purchase a 3D printer for our
school.  Students at St. Mary’s will not
only be going to the next level with
coding this year, they will be inventing
and creating on their 3D Printer in
Makerspace and Technology classes.
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